
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD  ON 26th    MAY 2021 AT THE VILLAGE HALL, SCHOOL STREET
Present:  Cllr Jeremy James (Chair)


     Cllr Derek Holland (Vice chair)
    
     Cllr Helen Smith 

                 Cllr Sara Reilly 

                 Matthew Nahit, Clerk/RFO

                 BCllr Andrew Bearne

                 BCllr Tim Willis

971 To Receive Apologies for Absence 
None received
972  To receive Verbal Requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not registered
None declared

973 Public Participation
No members of the public were in attendance

974 Borough Councillors’ Reports
Our newly elected Borough Councillor, Tim Willis, introduced himself and pledged to work alongside the Parish Council to further the interests of the local community.  He was welcomed and invited to attend these meetings as often as he could, as are the local Councillors at all levels.
BCllr Andrew Bearne reported that he had recently had a meeting with the members of the local neighbourhood police team, and we reconfirmed our intention to invite them to the now resumed live meetings as they had been unable to attend the recent virtual ones.  
There has been an issue raised about who is responsible for cutting the grass on Dalton and Fitzalan Close.  The latter had been mistakenly left off the list of the areas the local council should be attending to, and this has now been corrected.  The housebuilders responsible for the construction of Dalton Close should still be attending to the green areas there, and they have been contacted.

Rugby Borough Council have started having face-to-face meetings again and the Town Hall is now fully open.  A priority for Rugby borough Council is to help support businesses now they are once again able to open their premises to customers as social distancing measures necessitated by the Covid-19 pandemic are being relaxed.

975 Planning
There will be no response to Planning Application R21/0172.
RBC's Planning Committee should now be considering application R19/1097 at their June meeting.
976  Minutes 
The minutes of the last Council meeting held on 14th of April 2021 were approved and signed off
977 Reports for information 
No issues raised
978 To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment:
a) Outgoing payments

	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget?

	Clerk's wages   
	confidential
	Yes

	Zoom monthly fee
	£14.39
	No

	Pest control contract
	£60.00
	Yes

	Street light electricity
	£133.43
	Yes


Our pest control contractor will be contracted to ascertain whether we are paying them in advance or in arrears. All other payments were approved unanimously and will be signed off.
979  Elections May 2020-21  
As there were only four candidates for the five seats on the Parish Council, Jeremy James, Derek Holland, Sara Reilly and Helen Smith were elected uncontested. 

Nominees were sought for the role of Chair.  Sara Reilly nominated Jeremy James and Helen Smith seconded this.  Jeremy James accepted the nomination.  No other nominations were forthcoming, and so Jeremy James was elected.

Nominees were sought for the role of Vice-Chair.  Jeremy James nominated Derek Holland, and Sara Reilly seconded this.  Derek Holland accepted the nomination.  No other nominations were forthcoming, and so Derek Holland was elected.

980 Annual Governance Statements
The Annual Governance Statements that form part of the annual external audit process were individually reveiwed.  Councillors unanimously agreed that they had been satisfactorily complied with, and so they were signed off.

981 Accounting Statements
The Accounting Statements that form part of the annual audit process were reviewed by reference to the  accounts that had been issued at the APM, and the independent internal audit that had been completed.  Councillors unanimously agreed that the figures had been entered correctly and all of the conditions fulfilled, and so they were signed off.

982 Certificate of Exemption
Because the internal audit had been successfully concluded and the Annual Governance and Accounting Statements had been signed off, the first of the criteria under which a Certificate of Exemption which allowed for an exemption from a Limited Assurance review by our external auditor (PKF Littlejohn Ltd) had been met.  The final criteria, which was whether the higher of the annual gross income or annual gross expenditure for 2020-21 exceeded £25,000 was now assessed by reference to the figures in the annual accounts and the Accounting Statements section of part 2 of the external auditors forms.  These showed that there had been an annual gross income of £11,765, and an annual gross expenditure of £8,042 for 2020-21.  As both of these figures were comfortably beneath the £25,000 threshold, Councillors unanimously agreed to sign off and so apply to PKF Littlejohn Ltd for a  Certificate of Exemption before the 30/6/2021 deadline.

983 Play Equipment Repairs 
As arranged, Team Sport and Play Ltd attended the Recreation Ground on 3/5/21 and successfully effected a repair to the Hip Hop, which is now back in operation.  

984 Future Parish Council Meetings
Since virtual meetings are no longer allowed, we will continue to meet in the Village Hall whilst following any relevant social distancing rules.

985 Community Items/Village Maintenance
A letter to Brinklow Quarry relating to concerns raised by parishioners about the heavy occasional traffic from there up Coronation Road has been sent.

Councillors will continue to  coordinate the purchase of the materials and the necessary repairs to the allotments which other volunteers are finalising the details of.  Rugby Borough Council have agreed that any of the S106 monies they administer left over after the repairs to play equipment in the Recreation Ground could be used to fund this.  

As the Parish Council have resumed face-to-face meetings we are no longer using the Zoom software we pay for on a monthly basis for virtual meetings.  However, other community groups in the Parish are, with our permission, still using this software for meetings. It was decided unanimously to continue funding this, but to review this periodically. 
969 Councillors' Reports and Items for Future Agendas 
Weeds are proliferating on the footpaths around Church Lawford, and Councillors will contact the local Council to ask them to attend  to this.

970 Date of Next Meeting 
The date of the next meeting was decided as the 14th of July.
Signed: ….........................................      Name (print): ...............................................
Date:   ….......................................
